TRCS Counseling Program 2010-2011

The Counseling program at The Renaissance Charter School exists to ensure that all students are emotionally healthy and supported throughout their time at TRCS. Students receive counseling as a result of teacher or staff referrals, parent referrals, peer referrals, they may be mandated through the Committee on Special Education (CSE), or they may access counseling on their own accord. There are two full time staff members in the counseling office, Ali Rosow, LCSW, who is a Licensed Clinical Social Worker, and Pat O’Donohue, who is a Licensed School Counselor. Additionally, there is a licensed social worker who comes to TRCS a few times per week to work with the students who are mandated to receive counseling by the CSE. 

Counseling is free and completely confidential, except in the extreme case where a child is a danger to themselves, others, or a child is being abused, either physically, sexually, verbally, or mentally. Students are made aware of the exceptions to confidentiality during their first visit. After the initial session, students must obtain written consent from a parent or guardian to return to counseling. Additionally, it is not the practice of the counseling office to provide services against a student’s will, as it is not seen to be productive. Most students are seen weekly, either individually or in groups. They are typically taken out of classes which they are academically strong in, so that their grades do not suffer in classes in which they struggle. 

Once the child is in counseling, we work holistically with the child and family to ensure that the emotional needs of the student are met. There are typically frequent family sessions, or parent sessions. If there are conflicts between siblings, we might have sessions with the siblings to help resolve issues that might be negatively affecting the student. We work with teachers and staff on behalf of the students in order to support the child with their academics, and to help assist the teacher in best practices with that individual student.  In cases where students need additional mental health services which we are unable to provide, we refer she or he to outside agencies who can best fit the needs of that child. We encourage an ongoing relationship between the school counseling team and the outside agency to ensure that we are supporting that student to the best of our abilities. 

Counseling at TRCS attempts to serve as a tool that a student uses, for a brief period of time in his or her life, in order to assist in eliciting positive changes so that the student is a healthy, well rounded, emotionally secure individual. During the 2009-10 school year, an anonymous survey was conducted to assess the overall satisfaction of counseling recipients at TRCS. Results indicated an overwhelmingly positive response to counseling. 

